Minutes of the WG&E Meeting on Installations with the Heath MLB June 27, 2023 at 1:30 virtual meeting

Present: WG&E: Brian Sullivan, Christina Mobrice, Alina Ashlaban

MLB: Art Schwenger, Anne Emmet, David Gordon, Bill Fontes, and Ned Wolf with

MLP Manager Sheila Litchfield

Brian addressed questions he had received from Sheila before the meeting. There was some discussion of old applications for which there haven't yet been installations. Bill commended WCF for their repeated efforts to contact those people and make appointments for installations. Sheila said that in some cases more than 20 attempts have been made to contact a potential subscriber.

Brian said one more attempt would be made before July 1st. On July 5th they will send Sheila a list of those people they won't try to contact again.

Sheila said that we understand that WCF has been recalculating installation costs. There was a consensus that WCF will honor the earlier quote in the week of June 27th, but the subsidies and original price quote will end on July 1st.

Sheila said that she has received documents from Thomas Davis by email and similarly from John Leary. Brian said that he thinks that a map showing the fiber lines in Heath may not be in the Thomas Davis package, but that such a map may still come. Brian said that Jamie Cincotta has picked up where Chris LaVertu left off.

Brian said that he doesn't think the outage was weather related. We still do not know how WCF learned of the outage.

Brian said that he and Alina will meet with us in our Jacobs Road office space on August 8th at 11.

He expressed interest in there being a protocol for tree trimming and recommended that Brian Hinds of Asplundh participate in deciding what that protocol should be. Sheila suggested that the people involved coordinate through Wired West.

Respectfully submitted, Ned Wolf